MC KOWNVILLE IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors Meeting

October 1973

Present: Mr. M. Behn

Mr. T. Cohan Mr. J. Davis Mr. J. Dermody Mr. S. Finn

Mrs. V. McCarville Mrs. M. McKinley Miss A. Torda

- 1. Mr. Behn reviewed matters of concern-the doctors' situation, the problems of low-flying airplanes, the SUNYA pollution problem, and the issue of the McKownville Reservoir.
- 2. Relative to the McKownville Reservoir, Mr. Cohan indicated that at a recent EnCon hearing, the opinion seemed to be that because of certain EnCon provisions the property could not be sold.
- 3. Discussion was held on the Water Advisory Board and it was suggested that John Esler be named to fill an existing vacancy on the Board and that this information be communicated to Carl Walters for his consideration. It was also suggested that the Water Advisory Board be re-activated and that Mr. Fred Abele be invited to future meetings of the Assoc.when discussion of the water issue would take place. If possible, minutes of previous meetings of the Advisory Board would try to be obtained.
- 4. Members of the Board felt that the money which was collected toward the legal expenses of the Reservoir issue be returned to the people since the matter has been resolved without need for this purpose.

 Mr. Davis indicated that he would take steps to return the money.
- 5. Other items mentioned were the progress of the Citizen's Committee on the doctors; the problem of constant illegal parking of the Moore Fire Extinguisher trucks on Knowles Terrace; the talk of an apartment complex to be constructed on McKown Road; and existing traffic problems.
- 6. A suggestion was made to invite the two persons running for Town Supervisor (Mr. DeMarco and Mr. Walters) and the two running for Justice pf Peace (Mr. Welch and Mr. Napierski) to the next meeting of the Association in order that local citizens can be aware of their platforms.
- It was proposed that two additional persons be named to the Board to complete the membership--perhaps, Mr. Parker and Mrs. Zannotta, if they wished to serve.

The meeting adjourned at 10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

alece Torda

Alice Torda, Secretary